
    WASHTENAW COUNTY ROAD COMMISSION 
555 North Zeeb Road, Ann Arbor, MI  48103 

PUBLIC HEARING 
ABANDONMENT OF “A Portion of Scully Road” 

Minutes of January 8, 2019 
 

Staff Present: S. Siddall, M. MacDonell, J. Harmon, C. Brochue,          
M. McCulloch, E. Kizer, C. Ryan 

 
Road Commissioners Present: Douglas Fuller 
 
WCRC Legal Counsel:    Allen Philbrick 
 
Others Present:  See attached sign in sheet. 
 
The Public Hearing was opened by Matt MacDonell, Director of Engineering/CHE, at 1:00 
p.m.  Mr. MacDonell requested meeting attendees sign in and fill out a comment card if 
meeting attendees wanted to speak.  It was also stated the public can also sign up for 
updates regarding the Scully Road petition on our website.  The e-mail addresses listed 
on the sign in sheet and website will be a means by which WCRC staff will communicate 
when the Washtenaw County Board of County Road Commissioners will act on the 
petition received to abandon a portion of Scully Road.   
 
Reading of the Petition 
Mr. MacDonell read the petition that was received to abandon a portion of Scully Road. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS SUMMARY 
Alan Gilman – lead petitioner 
Mr. Gilman provided written comments and provided a review of the reasons for the 
request for abandonment of a portion of Scully Road stating the negative impacts of 
opening this portion of Scully Road and the unwanted increased traffic and environmental 
change that would occur if Scully Road was widened.  Mr. Gilman is in favor of the petition 
to abandon a portion of Scully Road.  
 
Trudy LeForest 
Ms. LeForest stated her concern of their home being 60 feet from the road and with any 
road expansion this would put the road closer to their house.  Ms. LeForest stated that 
she felt if there were half million-dollar homes there would not be a topic of road 
expansion.  Ms. LeForest stated her concern of a neighboring county wanting to put in 
more homes in Washtenaw County.  Ms. LeForest is in favor of the abandonment petition. 
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Amy Lockwood 
Ms. Lockwood stated that she has safety concerns with increased traffic and is concerned 
about the potential personal financial burden if she had to relocate her driveway as her 
driveway is at the bottom of a small hill which would create a sight distance issue at the 
current location if Scully Road were widened.   Ms. Lockwood is in favor of abandonment 
petition. 
 
Bill McMillan 
Mr. McMillan stated his concerns of the effects of widening Scully Road would have on 
the Timber Ridge development.  Mr. McMillan’s property is on Timber Lane that backs up 
onto Scully Road.  Mr. McMillan stated that he questions building a paved highway for the 
benefit of a neighboring county. 
 
Scott Pecheco 
Mr. Pecheco appeared on behalf of Hamburg Township and read the memo submitted by 
the Township opposing the abandonment of Scully Road. Mr. Pecheco spoke about the 
needed access to Mystic Ridge Estate subdivision via Scully Road. 
 
Mike Gentry 
Mr. Gentry stated his concerns about increased crime in the area with increased people 
and traffic and does not see that widening Scully Road would have any improvement on 
emergency response to local residents.  Mr. Gentry is in favor of the abandonment 
petition. 
 
John Kingsley, Webster Township Supervisor 
Mr. Kingsley has received input from residents and stated that the Township supports 
their residents on the abandonment of a portion of Scully Road. 
 
Adam Filar, President of Timber Ridge Home Owners Association 
Mr. Filar stated he opposes opening the gate at the end of Scully Road and stated this 
gate should be permanently closed.  Mr. Filar stated that widening Scully Road would 
result in increased costs to Washtenaw County residents and he is in favor of the 
abandonment petition. 
 
Kevin Miller 
Mr. Miller has a new home being completed on Scully Road and is concerned about 
decreased home values if Scully Road is widened.  Mr. Miller is in favor of the 
abandonment petition.  
 
Steve Manville 
Mr. Manville submitted written comments of his concerns with the widening of Scully Road 
and stated he is in favor of the abandonment petition. 
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Sue Manville 
Ms. Manville stated there are two other good paved roads near Scully Road; Mast Road 
and Strawberry Lake Road that can be used and she feels it is not necessary to widen or 
pave Scully Road. Ms. Manville is also concerned about a decrease in home values and 
is in favor of the abandonment petition. 
 
John Fuchs 
Mr. Fuchs stated he moved to a home on Scully Road because of the beautiful, quiet 
location. Mr. Fuchs stated that residents on Scully Road should not be forced into paying 
for maintenance on a private road.   
 
Jim Haeussler – Peters Building Company 
Mr. Haeussler respectfully disagreed with the petition to abandon a portion of Scully 
Road. Mr. Haeussler believes that Peters Building Company will still have legal access 
for the Mystic Ridge Development if the road is abandoned. Mr. Haussler stated that 
Webster Township is creating multiple parcels in violation of private road ordinances, 
possibly affecting mortgages.  Mr. Haeussler doesn’t believe that abandoning a portion 
of Scully Road will stop development in the area. Mr. Haeussler stated that Peters 
Building Company has an outstanding permit application they are working through with 
the Road Commission.  They are in the process of doing survey work for drainage and 
other improvements for the Mystic Ridge Development. Mr. Haeussler asked if Scully 
Road is a private road, how is this road going to be maintained.    
 
Christina Lirones 
Ms. Lirones spoke in support of the citizens and the petition to abandon a portion of Scully 
Road and stated her experience with the road project on Textile Road. 
 
Jeff Iunis 
Mr. Iunis is in support of the petition to abandon Scully Road and has concerns of 
increases in traffic volume.   
 
Sue Shink, Washtenaw County Commissioner, District 2 
Ms. Shink thanked the Road Commission for communicating with her regarding the 
abandonment of a portion of Scully Road throughout this process.  Ms. Shink stated that 
the residents on Scully Road represent the motoring public and she urged the Road 
Commission to recognize that the residents on Scully Road will be taking on the 
maintenance of this road.  Ms. Shink stated that emergency access will remain, and the 
safety will be maintain so she sees no safety issue.  Ms. Shink stated that having a cut 
through on Scully Road will benefit a private developer in Livingston County.  Ms. Shink 
feels there is no public benefit of building over 98 homes in this location.  Ms. Shink stated 
there is concern of an increase in accidents if this road is paved and widened.  Ms. Shink 
stated she is questioning the public benefit of the Mystic Ridge subdivision development 
and if the developer would be paying for continued maintenance of Scully Road.   
Ms. Shink is in support of the petition to abandon a portion of Scully Road.   
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Michelle Deatrick, Chair of Washtenaw County Environmental Council    
Ms. Deatrick was questioning the benefits of allowing the Mystic Ridge Development and 
encouraged citizens to contact all their public officials and not just the Road Commission.   
Ms. Deatrick suggested that the Road Commission consider updating their 2006 Permit 
Policies and Procedures.  
 
Carol Coch 
Ms. Coch was also in favor of the abandonment petition and considers Scully Road a 
beautiful, park-like setting. 
 
Mark Delaney 
Mr. Delaney is in favor of the abandonment petition.  Mr. Delaney stated his concerns 
with the development going in at Strawberry Lake Road just east of the Mystic Ridge 
subdivision. Mr. Delaney stated there are plans to put in a party barn in this development 
which will result in increased traffic and noise. 
 
Craig Schoepke 
Mr. Schoepke is in the process of selling his late father’s home on Scully Road and hopes 
that the buyers of this home will be able to enjoy the quiet beauty of this location.  Mr. 
Schoepke was in support of the abandonment petition. 
 
Tim Redmond  
Mr. Redmond has lived on Scully Road for 15 years and owns 10 acres on on this road.   
Mr. Redmond is in favor of the abandonment petition. 
 
Laura Cowen 
Was not present but provided written comments in favor of the abandonment petition. 
 
NEXT STEPS 
Mr. MacDonell stated that all comments made will be summarized and combined with all 
the written correspondence received which will be submitted to the Washtenaw County 
Board of County Road Commissioners for review and consideration.  The Washtenaw 
County Board of County Road Commissioners will act on the abandonment petition at a 
date still to be determined. WCRC staff will communicate the Board meeting date to the 
e-mail addresses listed on the sign in sheet and website.  Mr. MacDonell also stated that 
should the petition to abandon a portion of Scully Road be approved, it would become a 
private road subject to the Webster Township private road ordinance. 
 
The Public Hearing was closed by Matt MacDonell at 1:57 p.m. 
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